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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

Coming together in Prayer
It was lovely to see so many parents, grandparents and carers this week 
joining in with their children’s Lenten prayer mornings. Each class opened 
its door this week and welcomed the wider SJV community into the 
classroom to join the children’s Lenten preparations. We reflected on 
compassion; its importance in being the source of many acts of kindness, 
charity and love. Without compassion, the world would be a bleak place. 
Our school and our children are a rich source of compassion and 
goodness, and we will continue our preparations for Easter as we 
complete our ‘CAFOD Great Lent Walk’ sponsored event. In preparation, 
parents even joined their children in a few laps around the playground!

Have a brilliant weekend everyone…                         God bless, Mr. McNicholas



Attendance Update
This week was more in line with the national average at SJV, with 
attendance sitting at 93%. Thanks again for your support. 
Please remember, current guidance is to send children in unless they are 
clearly unwell or have a temperature. Minor ‘sniffles’ should not keep the 
children away from school.

For the ‘Year to Date’ and ‘This Week’

Attendance 

Rate

Absence 

Rate

Authorised Unauthorised

Latest National 

Year to Date

93.7% 6.1% 4.6% 1.5%

SJV Year to 

Date

93% 7% 5.86% 1.14%

SJV This Week 93.82% 6.18% 5.96% 0.22%



Notices
• Ms. Morgan: it is with great sadness that we will be 

saying goodbye to Ms​. Morgan at the end of next 
week. Sadly, she is leaving us to embark on another 
adventure beyond SJV, but I’d like to thank her on 
behalf of the staff, the children and our families for 
the incredible contribution she has bade in the last 
7 years to our school. Her expertise and enthusiasm 
have been constant and have enabled us to grow, 
progress )and to cruise through two Ofsteds!), 
particularly with her science expertise! 

We wish her all the very best in her last week and, 
of course, well beyond.

Ms. Harrington will be taking over in Year 3 from 
after Easter until the end of the year. She will visit 
the class next week and I am sure that the whole 
community will give her a warm welcome.

• Friends of SJV Zoom Meeting: The FOSJV monthly 
zoom meeting will take place on Weds 29th March 
2023 at 7:30pm. 

Please email: sjvfriends@gmail.com for a zoom 
invite.

mailto:sjvfriends@gmail.com


Notices
• Year 1 Phonics Meeting: Wednesday morning 

at 9am (entrance via playground)
OR

• Year 1 Phonics Meeting: Wednesday afternoon at 
3pm (entrance via the School Office)

• ​Easter Liturgy: Friday morning (31st March) instead 
of our usual assembly;  Parents are welcome to 
attend.

• After school sports clubs are finished now for this 
term. New clubs will be arranged for the Summer 
term after Easter.

• School finishes on Friday 31st March at 1.15pm for 
the Easter holiday. There is no afternoon Nursery 
session on Friday 31st March.

• Please make sure all debts for breakfast club and 
school lunches are cleared before the school holiday.

• Boosters & Choir: Morning booster classes, 
intervention groups and choir continue in the last 
week of term. As do after school booster classes 
for Class 6.



Community Notices  
* These links are to external activities and SJV do not accept responsibility for the quality, value or general experience.

CLICK HERE to read the Haringey Easter Break Fun guide…

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/easter_fun_2023_booklet.pdf


Community Notices  
* These links are to external activities and SJV do not accept responsibility for the quality, value or general experience.



A reading from the Gospel according to John 

Lazarus, a friend of Jesus, was very ill. So his two sisters, Mary and 
Martha, sent a message to Jesus. But, by the time Jesus arrived, 
Mary threw herself at his feet, crying because Lazarus had died. 
At the sight of her tears, Jesus said, with a sigh that came straight 
from the heart, “Where have you put him?” So they took Jesus to 
Lazarus’ tomb. Jesus wept. “Roll the stone away,” he said. Then he 
shouted out, “Lazarus, come out!” Then Lazarus, who had been 
dead, came out with his feet, hands and face wrapped in strips of 
burial cloth. Jesus said, “Unbind him: let him go free.” Many of 
the people there saw what Jesus had done and believed in him. 
The Word of the Lord

St Chromatius said, “Blessed are the compassionate.” 
What does the word ‘compassion’ means to you? Who is the most 
compassionate person you know, who really listens when you 
have a problem? Can you remember a time when someone 
showed you care and compassion - what did they do? To be 
compassionate is to share someone’s suffering – to feel sorrow for 
their situation and to do something about it…





Year 6 visited the historic theatre 
at Ally Pally to attend the annual 
Biblio-Buzz event, which 
celebrates all things reading, led 
by local authors. 
The featured authors will be 
Wood Green library on Saturday 
morning: 
Come along for a public event 
to Wood Green Library to hear 
from all the short-listed authors 
(Eve Wersocki-Morris; MG 
Leonard; SF Said; Patrice 
Lawrence; Jason Rohan; and 
Alastair Chisholm) – and 
compered by the hugely 
popular Jack Meggit-
Phillips (Beast and the Bethany).
It promises to be an amazing and 
inspiring day!





Well done to our marvellous Year 4 football team (or ‘teams’ to 
be precise!)
All three teams played a great game against West Green this 
week. Some brilliant football, cracking goals and a whole lot of 
fun and fair play! After taking a commanding lead under Coach 
McNicholas, West Green fought back heroically while Coach 
Kavanagh looked after things for 5 minutes, with the game 
eventually ending 5-4 to SJV once Coach McNicholas was 
restored. ! Better than watching Spurs for sure, but similar 
managerial problems!



Remember to support the school’s CAFOD
Big Walk this lent. Please encourage friends
and family to sponsor your child with
whatever they can spare for this great
charity. Money collected can be paid via
School Money in the first week back after
Easter.



Reception parents join their children 
for a thoughtful prayer morning.  



Year 1 Parent 
Prayer Morning



Year 4 reflect on Compassion



Year 6 and Year 3 



Parents and Carers joined in on 
one of the last legs of the 
children’s sponsored CAFOD 
Big Walk









Nursery Places
• Nursery application forms are 

now ready. Please email the 
admin@st-
johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk
to make an appointment to 
collect a form.

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk


Reception:
Well done to everybody in Reception Class this week! I 
would like to say a big well done to all of you for doing such 
a reflective and thoughtful prayer morning. Everybody did 
such beautiful singing and did such lovely prayer actions to 
the songs that we learnt for our reflection. The readers 
who took their prayers home learnt them and read them so 
well in class in front of their families and friends. I am very 
proud of all of you! You ALL DESERVE CLASS STAR this week! 
what a great learning class team you are!.

24th March 2023



Class 1:
This week my star is going to someone who has really stood out for good thinking 
and super answers to questions. I was so impressed with the answers that you were 
giving for suggestions of how to show compassion and other ideas. It was clear to see 
that you were doing some fantastic listening A and that made the teachers super 
happy! Keep on working hard with those listening skills.
My next star is going to someone who continually tries hard with everything that he 
does. C you are my star this week for your wonderful listening all the time, the hard 
work that you put into all your tasks and never giving up even when things get tricky. 
I know that every lesson you go back to the table and know exactly what you need to 
do as you have listened hard, you participate in the lessons which really helps you to 
learn new skills and knowledge. Well done to you!

24th March 2023



Class 2:
Class 2 have worked incredibly hard this week, filling up their marble jar once 
again! I would like to choose two children who particularly stood out to me.
P’s perserverance during her reading booklet was just amazing. She took her time 
and used all of her great reading skills - cutting up the word into chunks, rereading if 
it didn't make sense and highlighting where she found her answers in the text. Even 
though her 'brain was tired' she completed the booklet with a big smile on her face.
A also tried really hard, especially when completing her maths booklet. She used lots 
of clever strategies to work out her answer like writing down the number sentence, 
using her ruler as a number line and using column method for addition. Keep up the 
fantastic work!
I would also like to choose an additional star this week on our theme of Compassion.​ 
M always shows compassion to her friends and teachers, picking up on when 
someone is suffering or in need of help, and showing genuine kindness and care to 
those people. We can all learn something from her!

24th March 2023



Class 3:
We have been writing instructions this week and I've been really 
impressed with how Class 3 has mastered all the features of 
instructions, including imperative verbs. ​So, two writing stars this 
week! First of all M, as she has this wonderful confidence with 
writing and is very creative with her work as well. And the second 
is J, who puts a lot of thought and effort into her writing and 
what's more, always makes sure her presentation is amazing. Well 
done both of you, keep up the great work!
M & M were both stars this week for being compassionate members of 
the class, always looking out for those around them that need help.

24th March 2023



Class 4:
This week the focus of our prayer morning was 'compassion'. I 
was very touched by Tahlia's compassionate actions in class and at 
lunch time to ensure everyone felt included and would like to give 
her a very well deserved star. I would also like to give a star to A 
and J for their partner work in editing. They followed all of the 
instructions carefully and worked together with patience and 
respect.

24th March 2023



Class 5:
Our stars this week go to two children who, week in and week out, 
show what it means to be considerate, compassionate and hard 
working. These two individuals always have an eye out for 
someone who needs a bit of help. Whether its a fellow class 
member during lessons, a younger child in the dinner hall or 
indeed the class teacher trying to organise herself, these two are 
always there to pick up the metaphorical (and sometimes literal) 
pieces. Well done to T and A for being exceptional role models.

24th March 2023



Class 6:
A and L are the Year 6 stars this week. They are super-helpful and polite 
around the class and around the school, tidying away, holding doors open 
and generally being the ‘glue’ that  we love in our classes and in our 
school. And, if that was not enough, they also displayed great patience and 
skills in their Art & Design work this week – not letting the ticking clock 
worry them into rushing and ruining their work.

24th March 2023




